                                                      DRAFT


The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Avon held a meeting on Thursday, December 18, 2008 at the Avon Town Hall.  Present were Messrs. Drew, Eschert, Ladouceur, McNeill, Ms. Mozzicato and Mr. McCahill, Planning & Community Development Specialist.  Mr. Drew called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
PUBLIC HEARING                                                               December 18, 2008

The Clerk read the call to meeting.

Mr. Drew read the Application of Michael J. Toti & Arlene DeMaris, owners/applicants; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Sections III.C., IV.A.2., & IV.A.6., a 25’ variance from the 30’ rear yard set back requirement to permit a second story studio space use over an existing nonconforming detached garage, located at 13 Cliff Drive in an R-15 zone.

Ms. Arlene DeMaris was present.  This is the exact same project as was previously approved.  It was delayed as they spent their funds on tree work.  The only difference is the staircase will be on the inside instead of outside so they don’t have to deal with snow and ice on the stairs in the winter.  They have a 20x20 garage and they want to put on a second floor so her husband can have a studio for painting and woodwork.  They plan three windows in the front at the peak and two each on the sides, no windows in the back as it’s all shaded.
Mr. Drew said they had minutes in their folders from the meeting we had when this was previously applied for.  

Mr. McCahill said there is a use element associated with this variance as he wants to use the second story for a studio.  The regulations read detached structures are primarily used for storage.  The other element to this variance is the fact it will be used for a studio.  The last time we talked a little bit about the need to control any commercial use or at least to have on the record there will be no commercial operation on that second story.
Mr. Ladouceur said the minutes from the previous meeting mentioned there would be no heat or plumbing.  Ms. DeMaris said that was no need for plumbing.

For the record there was no one else present in the room, the Public Hearing closed at 7:37 p.m.

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS MEETING            December 18, 2008
A Zoning Board of Appeals meeting was held following the Public Hearing.

Ms. Mozzicato made a motion to GRANT, seconded by Mr. McNeill the Application of Michael J. Toti & Arlene DeMaris, owners/applicants; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Sections III.C., IV.A.2., & IV.A.6., a 25’ variance from the 30’ rear yard set back requirement to permit a second story studio space use over an existing nonconforming detached garage, located at 13 Cliff Drive in an R-15 zone.  The vote was unanimous by Messrs. Drew, Eschert, Ladouceur, McNeill and Ms. Mozzicato.

Reason – To grant variance is in harmony and keeping with the purpose and intent of the regulations and would not be injurious to the neighborhood.

Hardship – To deny would deprive the owner of a reasonable use of the property.

Mr. Drew said other business is an application from Mr. Mickus, 101 Secret Lake Road.  They have started this project but will not finish within the year and would like to extend his approval for one year.
Mr. McCahill said he had a delay in the project.  It’s something he’s doing as he can afford it and can offer his own labor to the project.  He did take out a permit for the deck and the modifications to the rear porch.  He’s replaced the windows on the first floor and would like to work his way up to the second story.  There’s a bump out of the second floor with overhangs.  Once finished with those projects, he’ll go forward with the car port.  He would like to take out three different building permits during the year.

Mr. Eschert made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mozzicato to EXTEND THE APPROVAL FOR ONE YEAR for the Application of Jason T. Mickus, owner/applicant; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Sections III.C. and IV.A.6., (15’ side yard requirement) (40’ front yard requirement) a 14’ north side yard variance & a 28’ front building line variance to permit a carport; 15’ south side yard variance & 34’ front building line variance to permit a carport; 4’ south side yard variance & 18’ front yard variance to permit a front porch; 2’ north side yard variance & 12’ south side variance to permit a  back deck; 5’ north side yard variance & 7’ south side yard variance &18’ front yard variance to add 2nd floor addition with overhang; request variance to allow 25% lot coverage (15% permitted), additions on a nonconforming dwelling, located at 101 Secret Lake Road in an R-15 zone.  The vote was unanimous by Messrs. Drew, Eschert, Ladouceur, McNeill and Ms. Mozzicato.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley Kucia, Clerk

